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Hello! I’m Abi Brown and I am the new Vice President Activities for 2019/20. I have just 

finished my three years as a Film and Television student at the University of Lincoln and I 

spent three years as a member of ULNC (Netball Club). I spent my second year as the social 

secretary and my third year as the club’s president.  

 

Thank You 

Firstly, I would love to say thank you to all of the students who voted in the previous student 

elections and had the confidence in me to fulfil this role to the best of my ability. Also, my 

thank goes out to all of the members of staff and students at the Students’ Union who have 

been so welcoming and giving me the training, skills and confidence I need to create the 

best student experience for the year to come.  

 

Training 

We have been extremely privileged at the beginning of this year to have had the guidance 

and help from the previous Student Leaders to ease us into our roles. All of the current 

Student Leaders have been extremely busy with training. This has included the history of the 

Students’ Union, health and safety, finances, safeguarding, and strategy. This also includes 

our roles and responsibility as trustees and the extent of change we can make when 

representing our students effectively. This training has lasted several weeks, from the start of 

our role, which has given us the knowledge we require to be successful as a group of Student 

Leaders.  

 

Residential  

During the second week of my training, myself and the team went on a Student Leader 

residential where we worked hard on team building, stakeholder management, resource 

management and learning about each other. This was a fantastic opportunity for us all to 



bond as a team which is vital for the year ahead. We have also started discussing our KPI’s, 

operational plans and ideas for campaigning which have been supported by SMT.  

 

The Year Ahead 

I am so excited to meet everybody and build from strength to strength. Plans are already in 

place for some big projects and I cannot wait for all of your invaluable input and the 

relationship that will be built over the next twelve months. I have truly loved every second of 

this job so far and I will do my absolute best to always be available for a conversation, 

feedback and progress for all activities throughout the up and coming year.   
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